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MONTHL Y MEETINGS 

General Monthly Meetings are held in the Kogarah School of Arts, Bowns Road, 
Kogarah on the second Thursday of each month at 2.00 pm. . 

The Speaker is followed by afternoon tea then a short business meeting. 

Sneakers 

September 9 Heather Joynes - will speak about Mother of Pearl, 
the history of its uses and the numerous things that 
have been made from it - from buttons to goblets . . 

October 14 Dr. Lesley Muir - a member of RAHS, The Horbury 
Hunt Club and Librarian of Nursing Section of Sydney 
University. Dr. Muir is a qualified Historical Geographer 
with an extensive knowledge of lead light windows. 

September 6 
October 11 

Committee Meetings 
7.00. pm - 2/900-902 Forest Road Peakhurst 
7.00 pm - 3/14 Resthaven Road South Hurstville 



NEW MEMBERS 
Over the past two months we have welcomed the following new members 

Shirley Wood Mark Coure 

KOGARAH mSTORICAL SOCIETY INC. 
Mavis Ward reports on our Meeting held on 

10 June 2004 

. If we had ever wondered how much goes into restoring old buildings, we 
were enlightened. at our meeting when ._\V~yne. Brjghten talked to us about the process of 
identification of heritage houses. Wayne is a Double Degree Architect and is very involved in the 
historic and social value of old buildings and the possibility of returning them to their original use 
and value to the local community. 

An example was Graham Lodge at Nowra and we learned about its previous use and condition 
before restoration. Slides showed how deterioration has been treated and the amount of work 
carried out to achieve its present state. This work is very expensive, therefore progress is slow and, 
as a result, the internal work on this building has not been completed. 

Some buildings, particularly timber ones, don't survive because of deterioration or failure to meet 
the criteria, such as assessment for future use, all of which must be assessed and accurately 
recorded .. Wayne showed examples of reports which must be completed, also details of plans and 
the work involved in all this. Available finance is, of course, always a problem. 

The study of old buildings and the processes of restoration and preservation are indeed very 
complicated and demanding, but interesting and absorbing for those involved. I am sure that we all 
appreciate the efforts of such dedicated people so that we can all enjoy so much of our history. 

~ From the Editor....... - W Another building that was part of Wayne Brighton's study of the joinery in heritage structures was 
. Carss Cottage. His report revealed that a considerable amountof the joinery in the cottage has 
been replaced since its original construction due, no doubt, to the earlier infestation of white ants. 

I have noticed that Kogarah Council regularly inspects the whole of the park as well as the cottage for 
pest infestation. Recently, the Council bas carried out a programme of heavy pruning of some of the 
large and old trees in the park. The necessity for this has become obvious when the cut branches 
reveal the large hollow cores of the branches that were in danger offaIling. 
Public safety had to take precedence over shade but, in time, more planting will replace the loss. 

Who am 9 ???? 
The answer to the question posed in our last Newsletter is ..... ; .... Thomas Mort 


